
The County’s Responses to Questions Regarding the  
Newaukum Valley Bank Stabilization Project 

Answered and posted July 9, 2021 
 

1. Q: Bid documents included two separate sets of plans which are different. One is dated 6/30 
and listed as “Approved for Construction”. The other set states “Preliminary Not for 
Construction.” Please confirm the 6/30 Approved for Construction set is the bid set. 
A: The plans stamped “preliminary not for construction” are part of the permits. The 
construction plans are the ones that are stamped and at the end of the package. 
 

2. Q: Bid advertisements state the bid date is 7/16 whereas Section 1-02.12 (page 4) states the bid 
date is 7/15. Please clarify which is correct. 
A: The Bid due date should read Friday, July 16th. There is a clarification message on the 
website. 
 

3. Q: The permit plans (preliminary not for construction) show saw cutting, removal and 
replacement of 0.15’ of the Newaukum Valley Road wearing surface. Please confirm this will be 
performed by another contractor after all work is complete on the bank stabilization project. 
A: No pavement repair is included in the contract. 
 

4. Q: Please clarify if Rule 171 Taxes apply to this project or not. 
A: The proposal does not include a line item for sales tax; work will fall under rule 171. 
 

5. Q: There are multiple downed trees in the river within the area of new work. Are these to be 
removed? The bid documents do not identify these. 
A: Any downed trees or large woody debris within the work area should be relocated to the toe 
of slope, downstream and outside of the work area, under the miscellaneous site work bid item. 


